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FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK - Aaron Richards 
Social Justice Week - Tomorrow is the last day of 
Social Justice Week.  As mentioned in last week’s 
Newsletter the children are asked to come to school 
wearing an outfit that shows their cultural or family 
heritage.  They can change into their school uniform 
before lunchtime if the outfit is special and there is a 
danger of damaging it.  We would also like the 
children to bring a gold coin donation for Caritas. 
 
Mercy Day - St Joseph’s School was 
founded by the Mercy Sisters. As such 
we have the honour of calling ourselves 
a Mercy School. On Friday 21 
September the school will celebrate the 
founding order of the school with a school Mass. The 
children will travel by bus to St Gregory’s Church. 
Mass will begin at 10.30am. Parents and friends of the 
school are welcome to attend.  
 
Sunday Mass Reminder - McAuley 1 and Timoney 
1 are scheduled to attend Mass at 8.30am on Sunday 
23 September. Celebrating Mass with our parish is an 
important part of being a Catholic community. I 
encourage all McAuley 1 and Timoney 1families to 
put time aside to worship together. 
 
Road Safety - A huge thanks to the small number of 
parents who volunteered to supervise Road Patrol at 
the start of the year. This dedicated group of parents 
has been out on the side of the road during rain, wind 
and cold temperatures to ensure that other people's 
children are safely crossing the road.  
Unfortunately this group of parents has been 
dwindling throughout the year and it is becoming 
difficult to find enough parents to cover each 
morning.  
As a result, road patrol will not be operating on 
Tuesday 18 September.  We urge all parents to take 
extra care  that morning. If you park on the opposite 
side of the road, please take the time to ensure  your 
children  cross safely.  
We need more parent volunteers to continue the 
morning Road Patrol. We would love to have enough 
volunteers so that we  only need to roster parents on 
once a fortnight.  If you can help, please contact the 
school office as soon as possible. 
Come on St Joseph’s School, let's work together to 
make this a great school for our children!  
A vote of thanks to the Christchurch City Council 
who sent a parking warden to school at 3pm on 
Wednesday.  I would also like to thank the Police for 
following through on reports of hazardous driving. 

 
 
 
 
 

Science Technology Fair - On the the weekend 
twelve students from St Joseph’s School Papanui 
exhibited their projects at the NIWA Canterbury-
Westland Science Technology Fair. Congratulations to 
Nica Lutton-Boag who was placed 3rd in Year 8 
Technology, and received the 3rd equal Junior award 
from Environment Canterbury. Well done, Nica!  
 
China Visitors - On Wednesday the Senior Team 
hosted a group of students from Wenzhou China. 
Being a beautiful  day  Senior School was able to lead 
the Chinese visitors through a Physical Education 
rotation that included touch rugby, volleyball, 
basketball, T-ball and yoga.   
 
Liturgy 
The Senior School will lead the school Liturgies 
tomorrow in the school hall at 11am and 11.45am. 

News from the Board  
Are you interested in becoming a Board member in 
2019? We have an exciting opportunity for  parents 
passionate about helping shape the education of 
children at St Josephôs School, Papanui. 
Elections for parent trustees looking to join a 
dynamic Board are being held in term 1 next 
year.  Trustees need a balance of skills and 
experiences. This could include but is not limited to; 
being able to work well in a team, being able share 
and listen to other ideas, having a passion for faith 
based education, willingness to learn about new 
education in the 21st century, and have good 
communication skills. An ability to offer specific 
skills in finance, property, personnel, policy or 
strategic planning would of great benefit to the 
school. 
Competencies of a board member include: Visionary 
leadership - Strategic thinkers - Analytical thinkers - 
Practical people - Team players. 
Personal qualities include: Integrity - Honesty - 
Curiosity - Courage - Interpersonal skills - Genuine 
interest in the schooling community and its students - 
Time and commitment. 
If you are interested in finding out more, please 
contact our school principal Aaron Richards or 
board chairperson Wendy Skinner. 
(sjspapanuiboard@gmail.com).  You are welcome to 
come along to our next Board meeting on Tuesday 
25 September at 5.30pm in the school board room. 



ICAS—ENGLISH  
Congratulations to the following students on their 
results in the ICAS English examination: 
High Distinction:  Seyara De Silva(Yr  4)  
Distinction:  Benji Morrison (Yr  4), Oliver 
Jones, George Robertson,  Jared Walker, Samuel 
Thornley (Y5), Emily Ng (Y6)  
Credit:  Blake Leadley, Joanne Ng (Y3),   Keira 
Conyers, Isabel Staiger  (Y4), Harriet Darnbrough, 
Grace Darnbrough, Jayde Liang, Randall 
Young   (Y5),  Leo Morrison, Jaeger Pryce, Zali 
Rusbatch,   Aidan Walker  (Y6),  Georgina Skinner, 
Honor Hope, Kate Young  (Y7), Zoe Blacklow, Nina 
Cantos, Isaac Jones, Emma Morrison (Y8). 
Merit:   Tess Cooke (Y8) 
 
CONGRATULATIONS 
Congratulations to the following students who received 
Merit Certificates at last week’s Liturgies. 
Emma Stewart, Aaliyah Johnston, Tobin Olsen-
Sidey, Georgenne Ashwell, Nike Bermejo, Chuhan 
Deng, Eden Read, Macy Medel, Caitlyn Fraser, EJ 
Vijuan, Hayne Parker, Sophie Hanley,  Thomas 
Roughan, Tom Kreft, Giancarlo Ribeiro, Elijah 
McIntosh, Joseph Baird, Julius Magellanes, Charlie 
Harris, Maan Lugtu, Laura Townshend, Brianna 
High, Freya Christie, Cerys Jones, Harriet 
Darnbrough, Lochie Streatfield, Sophie O’Sullivan, 
Luyando Mwandila, Hanz Lopez, Angus Patrick, 
Ethan Dawson, Lily Lysaght, and Liam O’Reilly. 
 
CONGRATULATIONS 
Well done to Isla Martin-McKenzie on being selected 
for a Canterbury Hockey Development team. 

LUNCHES TOMORROW—BBQ SAUSAGES $1.50 
Thank you to our volunteer helpers - 
Barb Tecofsky and Katrina Knill 

SCHOOL FUNDRAISER 
Personalised Artwork Calendars, Cards, Diaries, 
Mouse Mats and Sketch PadsYour  child's ar t can be 
made into affordable Calendars, Cards, Diaries, Mouse 
Mats and Sketch Pads. These make unique Christmas 
gifts for family and friends and are perfect for posting 
overseas.  The children are currently working on their 
calendars and they will be displayed in the classroom for 
viewing.  
Order forms will be distributed by the classroom teacher, 
and orders will need to be in by  31 October . 
 
Y7-8 SKI TRIP THANK YOU 
We were very grateful to the kind parents who took time 
out to help us enjoy the great day at Mt Hutt last 
Thursday. We couldn't have done it without you. Thanks 
to: Blair Clarkson, Sean Lysaght, James O'Connor, Phil 
Brown, Grant Segar, Tony Lamb, Steve & Rochelle 
Gorman, Saraya Martin-McKenzie, Ernest Smolej, 
Damian Neale, Susan Woodgate, Paula Avery  and Mark 
Nevin.  
 
LIBRARY NEWS 
Kia ora! Pirates have hidden puipuiaki (treasure) in the 
library. Unlock the puipuiaki by buying cancelled (pre-
loved) library books.  Each time we get enough money 
together, we can unlock a new book for the library from 
the treasure chest (treasure starts at $1). Each cancelled 
book is $1. Please pay your gold coin at the library 
desk.  Thank you! On the first afternoon of the sale, we 
unlocked one book: Space Jackers, Never trust a Space 
Pirate!  Let's see what else we can unlock (there are all 
sorts of books, not just pirate books!) 
 
PMP—Week 7 
Thanks to the families on next week’s PMP roster: 
Monday 17 September - Murphy John 
Tuesday 18 September - Golding Ashwell 

ST JOSEPH’S SCHOOL PTA UNIFORM SALE 
On Thursday 27 September 2018 at 2.30pm, the PTA will be holding a second-hand uniform sale. If you would like the PTA to sell a 
uniform or part of a uniform on your behalf, please fill in the form below and leave the items in a plastic bag in the school office no later 
than end of day Monday 24 September 2018.  The PTA will take 50% commission on all items sold and gratefully accept donated 
items.  We are happy to price up items – equally you can nominate the sale price below. 

You will be notified by phone to either pick up a cheque for sold items or to collect unsold ones shortly after the sale. 
ððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððððð- 

 
 
  
 Name:  ________________________  Mobile Number:  _____________________________  
 

  Item (one per line)  Size  Price  This side PTA use only 

        Sold  Not sold  

A     $  $    

B     $  $    

C     $  $    

D     $  $    

E     $  $    

F     $  $    

  Total        
By allowing the PTA to sell uniform items on my behalf, I under-
stand that the PTA will take 50% commission on all items sold.  
The PTA will take care of your property but cannot be held re-
sponsible for any unforeseen circumstances such as fire or theft.  

Less 

50%  

      

To Pay        






